Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: payouts related to pothole incidents
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

The top 10 most expensive compensation pay outs related to a pothole incident for the roads you cover (this could be car damage, personal injury etc.). So can I have where and when they took place, and how much was paid out please.

Answer:
Please see table below for

1. Incidents occurring in the last three financial years

2. Damages payments only

	Position
	Gross Amount
	Damage
	Financial Year

	1
	£6,000.00
	Personal Injury
	2020-21

	2
	£1,000.00
	Personal Injury
	2022-23

	3
	£500.00
	Vehicle Damage
	2022-23

	4
	£425.00
	Vehicle Damage
	2020-21

	5
	£250.00
	Vehicle Damage
	2020-21

	6
	£219.00
	Vehicle Damage
	2020-21

	7
	£175.00
	Vehicle Damage
	2020-21

	8
	£150.00
	Vehicle Damage
	2022-23

	9
	£138.00
	Vehicle Damage
	2020-21

	10
	£125.00
	Vehicle Damage
	2021-22


The Council is withholding the specific place where and when the incident took place under Section 40(2) of the FOIA as it is personal data relating to third parties, the disclosure of which would contravene one of the data protection principles.  This is because we believe that disclosure of this information could lead to individual(s) being identified and would breach the legitimate expectation of an individual’s right to protection of their personal data and that disclosure would therefore be unfair to the individuals concerned. In this case, our view is that disclosure would breach the data protection principle that personal data should be processed lawfully, fairly and transparently. It is the fairness aspect of this principle, which, in our view, would be breached by disclosure. In such circumstances, Section 40 confers an absolute exemption on disclosure. There is, therefore, no public interest test to apply.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
